
 

 

 

 

MEETING MINUTES 

GROUNDWATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE (GWAC) 

June 17, 2016 

Teleconference hosted in Rogue Conference Room 

North Mall Office Building, 

725 Summer St. N.E., Ste. A 

Salem, Oregon 97301 

GWAC Members Present/Phone Staff Members Present/Phone 

Garry Zoleman                   Chris Hyatt (phone) 

Michael Campana              Scott Kruger 

Jim Carleton                        Tom Kruger 

Ryan Gailbreth (phone)     John Stadeli 

Justin Iverson 

Brenda Bateman 

Ivan Gall 

Joel Jeffery 

Arla Heard 

 

A. Call to Order - Chair, Garry Zollman calls meeting to order. 

B. Approval of Minutes – Chair, Zollman entertains a motion to approve the minutes from Feb 19, 2016 

and March 17, 2016.  Mike Campana motions to accept minutes, Jim Carlton seconds. Motion carries. 

Motion approved. 

C. Start Card Fee Update - Administrative Services Division Administrator, Tracy Louden presents 

information to committee members regarding Start Card fees and other administrative budget updates 

and potential impacts.  

D. Well Construction Rule Revisions - Well Construction Compliance Coordinator, Kris Byrd presents 

information to committee members regarding revisions to current rules, after a lengthy discussion the 

issue is tabled until after the next agenda item.  

E. Smith River Rulemaking - Senior Policy Coordinator, Racquel Rancier presents the proposed rules for 

Smith River.  Racquel requests input on proposal from committee before the public notice is released.  

F. Well Construction Rule Revision - Discussion of the Well Construction Rule Revisions continues.  

Tom Pattee made a motion to accept the proposed changes that Kris Byrd presented, John Stadeli 

seconded.  The vote: 1-YES, 4-NO, and 2 - Abstentions.  Motion was not approved.  Michael Campana 

made a motion to support the rules revision proposed by Kris Byrd, excepting the measurement tube 

provision, Jim Carleton seconded. Motion was approved. 

G. Groundwater Update - Groundwater Manager, Justin Iverson presents an update of the groundwater 

activities throughout the state.    

H. Items not on Agenda – GWAC terms of service for two members of the GWAC Committee, Chair, 

Garry Zollman and Jim Carlton, will end November 30. Their service to the committee was recognized 

and appreciated. A thank you plaque was presented to each to recognize the service and commitment 

they have given to the Groundwater Advisory Committee.  A call for nominations to fill committee 

vacancy was made.  

Next Meeting to be scheduled in September – Call in Meeting 

Meeting Adjourned   


